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A G E N D A 

SAGINAW VALLEY STATE COLLEGE 

BOARD OF CONTROL 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 
Board Room--Wickes Hal I 

Monday, May 17, 1976 
7:30 P.M. 

I . CALL TO ORDER 

I I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON APRIL 12, 1976 

I I I. OFFICIAL REPRESENTATIVE OF FACULTY ASSOCIATION 

IV. COMMUNICATIONS 

V. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 

1) ADMISSIONS AND REGISTRATION REPORT 

2) STATUS OF 1976-77 LEGISLATIVE APPROPRIATIONS 

3) MODIFICATION OF ADMINISTRATIVE STRUCTURE 

4) PERSONNEL REPORT 

5) SPONSORED PROGRAM ACTIVITY 

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

1) EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

2) ACADEMIC COM~ITTEE 

3) FINANCE COMMITTEE 

4) BUILDING COMMITTEE 

VI I. OTHER BUS I NESS 

VI I I. ADJOURNMENT 

JMR:omc 
5/12/76 
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Pre ';en t : Curti c;s 
G i ~ no rr~ 
:~e nd.Jil 

Soltzman 
Se ro tkin 
Suchara 
Zahnow 

Gthe rs 
Pr e s t::n t : Agor 

Bredho l t 
C1 lvin 
Driver 
Fe rris 
Gross 
Lee 
~ \ cC ray 
11onk 
Ruonovaar a 
R ; J e r 
Sharp 
Smith 
Taylor 
Thomp~on 

Press ( 1 ) 

1·11 !JUTES 

f3 0 I\ R D U F C IJ :H R 0 L 
SAC I ~~w V ~ LLEY STATE COLLEGE 

C:EG ULi\ R MO~lTHLY MEETING 
S 1 S C 8 o a ,-d Room - - 'vJ i c k e s H a 1 1 

May 17, 1976 

1976- 53 

AbS L' nt : Arbury, excused 

I. CALL TO ORD Ff! 

Chairr 11 un Curti s s called the meeting to order at 7:40p.m. and declared a 

quorum present. 

I I. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

BM-452 Dr. Gilmore moved approval of the Minutes of the Regular 
~1onthly Meeting held on April 12, 1976 as mailed. 
Mr . Kendal 1 supported. 

Curtiss, Gilmore, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury 

Mution car;-;ed. 
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iiI. P..AI.~IC:\T Ulrl OF Tr!::. U: !CI-TICIAL A CTIO~.JS T/\KD.J AT FiE 80ARD OF CONB.OL MEETING 
0 ~ J , !'t\ I L I 2 , 1 9 7 G 

(hLJ,t'1k1n Cu rti ss not cocl that since the Board of Control did not enjoy a quorum 

.Jt its l-1 s1 ''e'=: t in a c..f .C.pri l 12, 1'376, it vJoulcJ be .:lppropriate at this time for 

.c..Li >01 t_r, IJ,·. tCJken tn ratify ancJ confirm the unofficial actions recorded in the 

1\i·,·,Lc:s of .'\;)r il 12, 1976, •:th i ch had just been approved. 

i" r :, . Sa l ur .. an t.lov<.:d ra tification .Jnd confirmation of the 
un0 ff ici :.; l oct i o ns t LJken at the Boa rd of Control t1e e tinq 
~-n 1\pril 12 , 197. 
Dr . Sucharo supported. 

/\yes : 
.'1bscn.: 

( •Jrtiss, Gi!t.or·e , Kendoll, Soltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
A.rL ur y 

11ot i on c.J rr· i eel . 

IV . OFFI CIA L REP~rSE~TATIVF OF FACULTY ASSOCIATION 

Th e r e v1as no CJfficial re p rt:~se ntative of the S\.'SCFA present and no report 

\'IClS g iven. 

V. C0~111 U'4 IU~TIO :JS 

1. lnUod u_cL_:on o~Speci<Jl .L\ss istant to the Governor 

Dr . :yder r ·<.: cu (l niZ l~ d and intr0duceJ Dr. Weston H . Agar, Special Assistant to 

tlw Gove rnor, presE-nt ti tis t:vening, repr esenting the Governor with the hope of 

developing and irn p10v ing liaison with Boards of Cor.trol throughout the state with 

the Governo r's office. He suggest ed to Chairman Curtiss that he might want to 

c.all upon him for a cor1ment. Mr. Curtiss noted that normally this would call for 

a suspension of the rules, but if the re were no objections on the part of the other 

ntembe rs of the Board of Con trol, he woulJ waive the suspension. ~Jo objections were 

voiced <111 d Chairman Curtiss c<~II\;J U!X,n Dr. Agar for any comments he would care to 

mokc . 

- 2 -
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Dr. Agar said that he was happy to have the opportunity to come up and 

establish communications, as he had mentioned at dinner. The Governor does 

have a very strong commitment to higher education and is concerned particularly 

how each institution is funded and how it will be in the future. As the repre-

sentative of the Governor, Dr. Agar added, he invited the members of the Board 

of Control and the President to express their own views about where the insti-

tution is going in higher education. From time to time, he expects to bring to 

SVSC some of the things that are happening in Lansing to get reaction. Similarly, 

they hoped to have the same kind of communication in the opposite direction ... they 

would 1 ike to have members of the Board of Control and administration feel they 

can communicate at any time to the Governor through him. They are concerned about 

SVSC's destiny as well as the state as a whole. He can be reached in the Office 

of the Governor, Room No. 1, State Capitol Building. Dr. Agor concluded that he 

was happy to be here and would be glad to answer any questions. 

Mr. Curtiss stated that the Board of Control was happy to have Dr. Agor with 

them and looked forward to improved communications. 

V. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 

1. Admissions and Registration Report 

Dr. Ryder called upon Dick Thompson, Registrar and Acting Director of Admissions 

to make this report. 

Mr. Thompson distributed two reports-- 11Spring '76 Final Registration Report 11 and 

the April 11Admissions for Fall Semester, 1976 Report. 11 He indicated that the first 

report spoke for itself, but did call attention to the 4.7% in head count and 3.1% 

increase in credit hours generated over Spring '75. There had been 7,300 credit hours 

preregistered, however, when it came time for the students to pay, because of depleted 
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rund ~ in Financial .1\id f or \Nhich they had dp[) liecJ , they were unable to do so, 

dnd thu <.;, SVSC 's enrollment incr.::a sc 1·1as not as grea t iJS it could have been. 

With refe r ~nce to Summer 197 6 ~cmes t e r, Mr. Thompson gave a preregistered 

h~ad count f i gu r e of~~~ qcncrat in g 4 ,5 00 crecJit hours. This is about where 

'"',V5C ou(~ht to he, knov1inq tiH·:- r <Jre about five ·~;ceks of re g istration to go. 

Turn ing to the Sl~con.: rr~f;>rt , Mr. Thomps0n notccJ that the incrE:iJSe in appli-

c Hione, he rnen tion;:ri idst nv)n th cJid t<Jke place. The percentage of decline in 

"All /,pp l icJt i r.n·' Ju::ng the ·onth of /\pri l r1oved from 4.8 }:; to 1.6%. Right now, 

for the nonth Jf May arpl icati0ns to da t e arc running about 20% ahead compared to 

la s t yea r. 1\ho, at this point, there iJ re 1,200 students preregistered for Fall 

which re ~ r ~ sents about ]Q j of the total 100 ~ of the ),800 students SVSC would 1 ike 

to hiJve. The cred:t hours generated total 13,286 which represents about 34% of the 

t()tal 100:: ~JOal compar ed to cJbout 15 '1 at this time last year. He indicated there 

were a couple of rea -;onc; for thi s --last ye .Jr was the first year SVSC attempted to 

get the Fall Schedule out early and possibly the nove r\y of it caused a lessor 

preregistration last year than this year. Also, the Admissions and Registration 

s taff would like to think they .Jre doinq a better job of following up with students 

in the areas of letter s to pa r ents, counselor' s letters to students, orientation 

anJ academic advising. They arc con s tantly looking for ways to work with students 

who do appreciate this attention, if not on a weekly basis, at least once a month. 

Mr. Zahnow questioned if, on the basis of preregistration, Mr. Thompson felt 

that students are going to carry more hours. Hr. Thompson responded that the 

figures he had just given was evidence of this, but the average has been in the 

neighborhood of ten hour s . 

Dr. Suchara pointed out that hi stor ically at \.Jayne State University, the 
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students who take one or two courses wo uld be graduate students. Mr. Thompson 

in rJ icated, ho1·Jever, that one-half of SVSC 's population of students are classified 

as port-time. Dr. Drive r noted that the Spring '76 Registration Report reflected 

ju~t the opposite. Mr. Thompson concurred, but cal led attention to the fact that 

in lhe Spr in<J semester they were talking about two courses versus five, and he 

didn't have enough data at this time to make a true assessment. 

Mr. Curtiss asked if Mr. Thompson st ilI Fe lt comfortable about SVSC's estimates 

for next year and Mr. Thompson confirmed that he did--with 1,200 new students, 200 

readmits and hopefull y the retention of as many as 2,400 students, he was very 

optimistic. 

2. Status of 1976-77 Legisl a ti ve Appropriations 

Dr. Ryder recalled that at the last meeting of the Board of Control he had 

reported that the Senate had taken its action and had sent the Bill to the House 

recommending a $684,355 increase. As he understood it, Dr. Ryder said, the House 

Bill has the same figures and is expected to be on the floor this week. There 

has been no action, but he assumed SVSC would still have the same appropriation, 

although there appears to be some question about the higher education budget being 

about fifteen mil I ion over the Governor's recornf'le ndation. Much is dependent upon 

the economy and the Gove rnor's assessment of the situation. 

It was suggested by Dr. Ryder that perhaps Dr. Agor might have a comment. Dr. 

Agor stated that he thought the Committee would be meeting in the House this Thursday. 

Based upon that and what happens in conference, as well as what comes out of the con-

ference and how the economy goes in the next few months, it will be crucial. 

Dr. Ryder questioned that if the Legislature stayed with the fifteen mill ion 

over, did Dr. Agor feel that the Governor would sign and then come up with an Executive 

Order to cut. Dr. Agor indicated that this would present a problem in finalizing the 
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budget. The Legislature has approved and the Governor has signed the change in 

the fiscal year from July 1 through June 30, to Octobe~ 1 through September 30. 

The Governor did recommend a contingency budget that would start on July 1 and go 

through September 30, he concluded, but so far as he knew, it had not been acted 

upon. It is conceivable, if funds were available, some appropriations could be 

made. 

Dr. Ryder expressed the hope that there would be no modification downward 

for SVSC 1 s appropriation in the House, but rather that there would be modification 

upward. 

3. Modification of Administrative Structure 

Dr. Ryder noted that the members of the Board were aware that Dr. Walter T. 

James, Special Assistant to the President and Director of the Division of Public 

Services, has resigned effective June 30 to become Academic Dean at Salem State 

College in Salem, Massachusetts. He added that he thought this institution deserved 

a Jot of credit in preparing a man to go out and straighten out t~e institutions in 

Massachuettts. Dr. James has had a very good experience for doing that in this 

College, He has worn so many hats--all within the last two years: 

1. Head of Sociology Department 

2. Dean of the College of Professions 

3. Acting President 

4. Acting Dean for Student Services 

5. Director of Public Services 

6. Special Assistant to the President 

7. Acting Vice President for Academic Affairs 

Dr.James has done a fine job with this institution, Dr. Ryder concluded, and 

expressed appreciation for his efforts here. 

- 6 -
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In order to prepare to meet the requir ements necessary to cover Dr. James' 

position, Or. Ryder indicated he had taken a serious look at his administrative 

structure and had decided to reorganize it to some degree. He then announced the 

appo int ments and promotion of three of SVSC's administrators effective July 1, 1976 

a s fa 11 ows: 

1. Dr . A. Jeffe rson Sharp, currently Director of Development, 

to Vic e President for Developme nt and Col lege Relations. 

2. 11r. Stuart 0. Gross , currently Director of Community Affairs, 

to Assi s tant to the Pre sid ent. 

3. Dr. Guy M. Lee, Jr, currently Associate Dean of the College of 

Education and Affirmative Action Officer, the latter title being modified to 

Administrative Assistant to the President for Affirmative Action. 

Dr. Ryder referred to a news release prepared for immediate distribution (see 

Attachment) and read excerpts from it regarding these appointments. He concluded that 

these three changes would deal with the leaving of Dr. James and provide a new thrust 

for SVSC. One other position will be opened up and that is the Director of the Divi-

sian of Pub! ic Services. This appointment will be effective July 1 also, assuming 

an individual is identified. 

Mrs. Saltzman requested an Interim Organizational Chart indicating it would be 

most helpful to members of the 9oard of Control to see the flow of command and 

responsibilities. Dr. Ryder stated that he would be in a very good position to do 

this now. 

4. Personne I Report 

Referring to the May Personnel Report. Or. Ryder indicated one position which 

has been 1 isted for the past seve ral months was not I isted. It is the position of 

Director of the Institute of Pol ish Studies which has now been filled, and he was 
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ATTACHMENT 
3. Modification of Administrative Structure 
Sa,~ ina\-7 V~llcy State College 
Slurat D. Cros~ 793 - 9800 

Nay 17, 1976 
I mned iate Release 

Pror.1otions for three adr:!inistrators Her e <'.nnounccd Nonday at the Saginm.;r 

Vall ey State College ~oard of Control by Dr. Jack N. Ryder, college president. 

Dr. A. Jefferson Sharp, director of development, \vas named vice president 

for Development and College Relations; Dr. Guy ~I. Lee, Jr., associate dean of 

the College of Education and Affirmative Action Officer, \vas named Administrative 

Assistant to the President for Affirmative Action, and Stuart D. Gross, director 

of Cor:nmunity Affairs, \vas nxned Assi s tant to the President. All ne\-l assignrnents 

are effective July 1. 

Dr. Ryder said the changes \vill strengthen the college's administration. 

"Consolida ting the functions of development and college ' relations," he said, 

"combines some similar functions and \vill permit us to enhance our total effort 

in corrnnunity and college services." 

Dr. Sharp said he "welcomes the opportunity to help direct the college's 

internal and external promotional efforts." Dr. Sharp came to SVSC March 1~ 1974 

as the college's first director of development. Previously he had been director 

of Estates, Trusts, and Leg.:1cies at l-l.:lyne State University. In his new position, 

Dr. Sharp \vill continue to h.:1ndle development in addition to public relations 

inform.:1tion services, sponsored programs, alumni relations, and special events. 

He lives at 905 Balfour, Midland. 

Dr. Lee will continue as associate dean of the College of Education in 

addition to his new assign.-nent. He \vill continue to develop the college's Affirm-

ative Action program, Dr. Ryder said. Dr. Lee came to SVSC in September 1970 as 

director of student te.:1ching. He \vas named associate dean in May 1974. He lives 

at 3703 Hoorland Drive, t-1idland. 

Dr. Ryder said Gross >vill continue to be liaison for the college \-lith the 

Board of Fellows and The Triskelions, the two volunteer groups that help the 
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·~ ' Sn0inaw V.::~lley State Colleec Itmwdiate Release Nay 17, 1976 

college. "Nr. Gross's background in community relations," Dr. Ryder said, 

"Hill be a great assistance to me." The ne~o~ ass~gnment, he added, ~-1ill pennit 

Gross to start 'wrk on a history of higher education in the Saginmo~ Valley. 

Gross started at the college in 1967 as director of Community Affairs. 

Previously he \ms a reporter and city editor at The Saginmo~ Ne~o~s. His ne~., 

assignment will include some of the duties nmo~ assigned to Dr. l·Tal ter T. 

Ja'Tles, special assistant to the president, who has resigned to become Academic 

Dean at Salem State College, Salem, ~lass. Gross lives at 315 Kennely Road, 

Sagina'"· 

- SDG -



ATTACHMENT 
4. Personnel Report 
~~ecc !.n:!.':T \' .:tlle;y ::.:to. te Co1lec· ~ 
;;t, 1~·x-L D. G.cos;:; TJ3-:J300 

l·10.y 17' 1976 
Immecliate Helease 

Dr. /mna H. llo..(ll '~/: hn. ~~ b~C .! l n<'_r:1c:u clire:ctor of the Institute of Polich Studies 

ar"l o.::~·i.~;tant profe:~;;or of r:1o rlcrn foreir;n lo.t!t_;tl3.[';r::s o.t So.gin~J:.·r Vo.lley State Col-

Dr. Jladlc?., nn in:;tructor at Ononclac;o Community Collq~e, Syracuse, NeH York, 

,,,]y:rc: shr: vro.;:; active in Polish corr!~l'mi ty affairs, vrill uivide her time betueen 

tr_1.ci:dng and o..uministrative duties of the Polish Institute. Her salary is 

~' 15, 1G7 a yco.r . 

She vr:J.c born in Poland. In 1940 her father '~:W.s arrested. She and her mother 

·11ere deporteJ to Hucci2. irhere they stayed for three years. She never savr her 

father 0.[::2.in. f1fter leavinc; Eussi::J., she lived three years in Iran, three years 

in L<.:bo.non, and i·rcnt to En~land in 1948 . She came to the United States in 1955, 

:1ncl ua;:; n::J.turalized in 1962. 

She attended Polish elementary ancl secondary schools. Her bachelor of arts 

\13.$ earw:~d at the University of Durham, ED[';land, in 1954. In 1965 she received a 

mo..ster of science in library science at Syracuse University, and in 1975 her 

doctor of philosophy degree in social science, also at Syracuse University. She 

is married and has hm ch:i,ldren, 17 and 19 years of age. Her husbo.nd is a 

syste~s analyst in the field of computer science. 

Dr. Dadlez has tau~ht on the collec;e level such courses as History of Poland, 

Polish Intellectual History, Polish l&nc;uage, East European Studies, the U.S.S.R., 

and European Politico.l Theory. This spring she is teaching conversational Polish 

at the University College of Syracuse University. 

She has maintained active interest and contact with Poland over the years. 

Besides English and Polish, Dr. D<Jdlez o.lco speaks German, Spanish, and Russian. 
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Fitzpatric!.:, Jirector :~f f>er·sonnel, <:Jnd alr-e::!J :· ,_., n ':t:e T~<: · 1, ·_,, app0ir.tec as 

Sir.ce the 1976 ~~e·Jotiating Team 'liaS .Jppc:"1t: ·~d J'/ !3M-451 last month, Chairman 

Curtiss called for a motion to ap~· ro·•e Dr. fly,;:,::-'s recur-;mend3tions. 

BM-454 

Ayes: 

/ 

~._Kend3ll moved that Mr. la\-1rence K. Fitzpatrick, Director 
~~Personnel, and alread:t on th 1~ 197~ ~kgotiating Tea!'!!, be 
~K- !nted Chairor.an; ar10 a new member to replace Dr. WJ1ter 
T. Jd~es, Mr. Eldon L. Grahdm, Director of the Division of 
Engineering and Te~hnoloyy, be appointed. 
Dr. Suchara supported. t . . . 

Absent: 
Curtiss, G'ilmore, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahncw 
Art•u !"'Y ... 

• - !-. 
l-lotion c.Jrried. "1: . 

VI. COMMITTE~ REPORTS 

1. Executive Committee I . 

There were none. . . 1,~t 1 
t ....... , 

, #". ~ 

.· 
2. Ac.1der.li c Ccr•n it tee 

There vtr:;re none. 

me~ters cf the Board o~ Control. 

A. Stud e r:t Tuition 

RES-296 Mr. Zahnow offered the followifl~' · t:> .:<.,:uti~, ,., for a..icpticn: 
WHC:REAS, The Administra • ion ~ _::<ju ·~~jf : ~'"!J ~.,e neeJ_f~r 

add:tional reven ·Je for the ~- 77 +-i ;_ ,:ll v~ar ttJ mee :: 
essential ir-structional operc:tior;~ · ai l-;~~vices; 

4 

NQ',J, THEREFORE, BE IT RE50LVED, Trdt th! JttacheJ 
scheJule of char9es for tuit~9_HJ_f,~;--t~<.; At:"lldic 
Facility Fee is hereby adopted to l:e .:: Ff •,· cti~e b,;,.;in­
ning with the Fall term, 1976. 
Mr. Kendall supported. 

- 9 -
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RES-296 ATTACHMENT SAGINAW VALLEY STATE COLLEGE 

On-Campus (ll: 

Undergrad.uate (2) 

Graduate (2) 

Auditors: 

Undergraduate 

Graduate 

Off-Campus (1): 

Undergraduate (2) 

Graduate (2) 

Auditors: 

Undergraduate 

Graduate 

Proposed Tuition Schedule 
Per Student Credit Hour 

Effective Full Term, 1"976 

Tuition 
1\!ichigan Non-
Residents Residents 

$20.50 $53. SO 

29.50 61. so 

37.50 53.50 

37.50 61.50 

43.00 55.00 

43.00 63.00 

39.00 55.00 

39.00 63.00 

Athletic 
Facility 

Fee 

$1.50 

1. so 

1. so 

1. so 

Notes: (1) Courses are classified as on-campus or off-campus according to 
definitions followed by the State of Michigan. Generally an on­
campus course meets on the campus or goes off-campus only to 
use a facility not provided on campus, such as a public school 
classroom (for student teaching). 

(2) Undergraduate and graduate tuition rates are based on the level of 
the individual student. 

(3) College employees and their dependents and students 60 years of 
age or older pay one-half of the amounts indicated above. 
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(4\ Dates for registrution are listed on the Acuclemic Calendar. 
After the established dutes, lc.lte r•~<Jistrution is oermitted 
during the add-drop period for the dates given in that semester's 
registration handbook, but a late fee of $10.00 will be churge d . 
Registrution after the udd-drop perioJ may be authorized by the 
Registrar for extraordinary circumstunces. Because the collec;e 
is not compcnsuted by the state for students registered ufter 
the add-drop period, an 2xtra fee of $1 S. 00 per credit hour will 
be charged in addition to the appropriute tuition and the late 
registration fee. 

(5) Late registration for off-campus courses is not normally permitted. 
In extraordinary circumstances such late registration may be 
authorized by the Director of Continuing Educution on payment 
of an additiona 1 fee of $1 S. 0 0 per credit hour. 

{6) The matriculation fee for each student registering for the first 
time will be $25. 00. 

{7) For each course designated as including laboratory experience 
there will be an additional fee of $10.00. 

(8) 8pecial fees are charged for private music lessons. 

(9) There is an optional athtetic fee which is $7. SO for the fall 
term and $7. SO for the winter term. 
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Dr. Ryder indicated he recommended these changes in SVSC's fee structure 

reluctantly because he really felt a commitment to maintain tuition rates as 

reasonably low as possible to assure access to the students to higher education. 

SVSC has been in a very bad period over the past two years, he added, and it doesn't 

appear as if it will change for at least another year. SVSC is in a time when its 

enrollments are increasing rapidly. The Legislature is responding as reasonably 

well as it can under the circumstances, but it cannot provide adequate funds to 

keep up with this institution's enrollments. The College could 1 imit its enrollments 

and retain the current fee structure, but again, that 1 imits access. There are 

people of all ages who want to come to SVSC who need the services of this institution. 

The only course SVSC has is to increase the fees so that it can provide for the needs 

of all students coming here. SVSC needs faculty, it needs to improve upon its 

services and many other things required to operate properly. 

It is his hope, Dr. Ryder said, that the funding model which the Senate 

has utilized in coming to its appropriation this year will be seriously considered 

in the future. While there are some weaknesses in that model, it does recognize 

SVSC as a developing institution. It brings more equity to the funding of higher 

education throughout the state. That's all he could ask for, he added, and emphasized 

that if this model had been used for this year's funding, SVSC would have had a mill ion 

and a half dollars more than it is 1 ikely to have. 

Obviously, Dr. Ryder concluded, SVSC is going to have to 1 imit its budget 

this year despite the fee increase. It is going to be able to add faculty ... he is 

not certain about the number, but expects to add about 12. He really wants to see 

what happens in the House and what actually comes out of the Legislature. No matter 

what the Legislature does, assuming it is close to the figure that . the Senate recom-

mended, SVSC still needs this fee increase. On the other hand, he stressed, he 
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didn't feel that it was possible to ask students to pay more than what is being 

asked for at this time, to which he saw no alternative. 

With regard to laboratory fees, Dr. Ryder pointed out that there are a 

number of laboratory courses on campus which will grow as SVSC's science, engineer-

ing and technology programs grow. These require special kinds of support levels, 

and while he would prefer not to ask for special laboratory fees, it must be done 

and a minimum level of laboratory funds must be provided. He indicated he was not 

saying that Administration is going to commit $10 for a particular laboratory for 

every credit hour or every laboratory the student takes. Administratively, funds 

will be managed in such a way as to provide at least minimal support for laboratory 

courses. 

Mr. Zahnow noted that it will help the instructors and faculty from digging 

down into their own pockets, as he understood they had been doing. 

Dr. Ryder agreed, noting that it was not a ppropriate for them to have to 

do this. Given this kind of increase, he felt that the students, faculty, adminis-

tration and the Board of Control had complete justification to ask the Governor and 

the Legislature to give SVSC as much as they can in support--he felt that the students 

are doing the best they can. 

Mr. Curtiss questioned how SVSC compares with other state colleges and Dr. 

Ryder indicated that right now, it is third from the bottom--next year it may be 

fourth. He wouldn't apologize for this because SVSC is developing and doesn't have 

the money--it simply needs the money to operate. 

Mr. Curtiss then questioned that in the event the Board adopted the tuition 

increase, what proportion of SVSC's costs would be supported by the tuition. Dr. Ryder 

indicated it would be somewhere in the order of 34%of the total operating budget--he 

hoped it would be lower. That is about as far he felt it would go at this time. 
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Dr. Ryder noted that in the Senate 1 s funding model for developing 

institutions for this period, they are suggesting that the student contribution 

would be 20%--he was hopeful that at the rate SVSC is going, at least by the 

year after next, that SVSC will be closer to the model or around 25%. SVSC 1 s 

students are going to be contributing significantly here and this institution 

has the right to expect its legislators and the Governor 1 s office to give it 

all the support it can. 

Miss Ruonavaara questioned that if state support didn 1 t turn out to be 

increasing yearly as SVSC hopes it will, would Dr. Ryder see tuition increasing 

annually. Dr. Ryder responded that it is hard for him to conceive of it because 

he felt SVSC would be reducing access to the institution. However, he conceded 

it is a possibility if the state won 1 t support. SVSC has the alternative of 

1 imiting enrollments in this event. He really felt this is what would happen 

which would 1 imit access so that the people would not be able to have higher 

education if they wanted it. By so doing, SVSC would have a good quality program 

with a 1 imited number of students. 

Another question asked by Miss Ruonavaara related to students who have 

already applied for financial aid for the Fal I and whether or not their package 

would reflect this fee increase. Dr. Ryder assured her that it would. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

Curtiss, Gilmore, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury 

Resolution adopted. 

B. Tuition Charges 

RES-297 Mr. Zahnow offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, It is anticipated that from time to time a 

need will arise to appoint students who may be pursuing 
undergraduate or graduate programs to serve as teaching 
assistants, teaching fellows or supervisors of student 
teachers, and 

- 12 -



SVSC BOARD OF CONTROL 
Regular Monthly Meeting May 17, 1976 1976- 65 

WHEREAS, Recruiting for such positions will be 
faci 1 itated if it is not 1 imited to the State of 
Michigan; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That a student 
who is serving the College as a teaching assistant, 
teaching fellow or supervisor of student teachers 
will be required to pay tuition charges for the 
courses in which he is enrolled which will be at 
the same rate as for resident students regardless 
of the resident or non-resident status of the 
person concerned. 
Mrs. Saltzman supported. 

Dr. Ryder explained that this was not an atypical pattern throughout 

the country and in the state of Michigan. It is obviously used in attracting 

people to work at the institution as part-time teaching and graduate students. 

It is just a useful tool in this respect. This is a very I imited thing with 

SVSC right now, Dr. Ryder added, and he doubted that it would vary greatly in 

the future. Currently, SVSC sees only one person in the Fall who would be taking 

11 ( ' advantage of this option. It is not a major fiscal problem at SVSC, he concluded. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

Curtiss, Gilmore, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury 

Resolution adopted. 

C. Forward '71 Funds 

Mr. Zahnow prefaced the offering of the following resolution by saying 

it is similar to resolutions the Board has passed before relative to financial aid. 

RES-298 Mr. Zahnow offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, The goal of the Forward '71 fund campaign 

included $250,000 for scholarships and other financial 
aid, and 

WHEREAS, The Board of Control has previously authorized 
$104,786 of campaign funds for these purposes, and 

WHEREAS, There is continuing need for this kind of 
support; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the sum of $27,000 
be set aside, reserved and paid out from Forward '71 funds 
during the 1976-77 fiscal year for financial aid for students 
at Saginaw Valley State College. 
Mr. Kendall supported. 
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Dr. Suchara questioned if this was just a routine transfer of funds 

and Dr. Driver indicated that it was about the same as last year. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

Curtiss, Gilmore, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury 

Resolution adopted. 

Ayes: 
Absent: 

D. Hoern Fund 

RES-299 Mr. Zahnow offered the following resolution for adoption: 
WHEREAS, There is a need for additional monies for 

student financial aid during the coming academic year 
in addition to that which is available from other sources, 
and 
---WHEREAS, Sufficient funds are available from income 
earned on the Joseph H. and Gladys H. Hoern Memorial Fund, 
and 
---WHEREAS, This would be an appropriate usage under the 
terms of the bequest which establish this fund; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, That the sum of $24,000 
from accumulated earnings is hereby released and authorized 
to be expended for general financial aid to students from 
the Bay, Midland Saginaw counties area during the 1976-77 
f i sea 1 year. 
Mr. Serotkin supported. 

Curtiss, Gilmore, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury 

Resolution adopted. 

E. Safe Deposit Box 

RES-300 Mr. Zahnow offered the foll owing reso luti on for adoption: 
RESOLVED, That any of the officers of this Corporation 

hereinafter designated are hereby authorized to rent a 
Safe Deposit Box or Boxes in the Vault of the Michigan 
National Bank in the name of this Corporation. 

RESOLVED FURTHER, That any two of the following Chairman, 
Vice Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary, President and Vice 
President for Business Affairs are hereby authorized to 
have access to said Safe Deposit Box or Boxes, subject to 
the provisions of the Lease thereof. 

RESOLVED FURTHER, That the Secretary or Assistant Secretary 
shall certify to said Bank the names of the present officers 
of this Corporation and shall thereafter as changes in the 
personnel of said offices are made, immediately certify to 
said Bank a complete 1 ist of officers who are authorized to 
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Ayes: 

act in accordance with this resolution, which Bank shall 
be fully protected in relying on such certifications and 
shall be indemnified for any claims, expenses, or Joss 
resulting from the honoring of the signature of any officer 
so certified, or refusing to honor any signature not so 
certified; and that this resolution shall remain in force 
until written notice to the contrary shall have been received 
by said Bank, and that receipt of such notice shall not affect 
any action by said Bank prior thereto. 
Mr. Serotkin supported. 

Absent: 
Curtiss, Gilmore, Kendall, Saltzman, Serotkin, Suchara, Zahnow 
Arbury 

Resolution adopted. 

F. Room and Board Charges 

Dr. Ryder advised that in connection with the recommendation for the 

tuition increase covered earlier, he had thought administration might be prepared 

to recommend on dormitory rates this evening. He recalled that in the last several 

meetings he had alerted the members of the Board of Control that it was quite clear 

SVSC would have to raise dormitory rates next year. Administration is still study-

ing the rate structure, etc. and the Board can expect a recommendation at the next 

meeting. 

4 . B u i 1 d i n g C omm i t tee 

Dr. Gilmore stated that he had nothing to report for the committee but that 

Dr. Ryder had some matters to report relating to this committee's activities. 

Dr. Ryder noted that he did have five matters he wanted to report to the Board. 

A. Gift from the Herbert H. and Grace A. Dow Foundation 

Since the last meeting, Dr. Ryder report, SVSC has received a rather 

sizable gift which he felt should be in the Minutes. It was announced at SVSC's 

Commencement and is not any surprise to the Board members. The Herbert H. and Grace 

A. Dow Foundation has made a gift of $1,000,000 to SVSC for Pioneer Hall of Engineer-

ing and Technology, bringing the private support contributions for this facility to a 
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total of $2,156,000 toward the goal of $2,700,000. With some additional support, 

SVSC will be able to move rapidly on the construction of this building for which 

he is hopeful ground wil 1 be broken in the early Fall. The College needs this 

building and its classrooms very badly. Things look very good in terms of being 

able to do this, Dr. Ryder concluded, and he was hopeful of being able to announce 

additional donors in the near future. 

B. Mob i 1 e Un its 

Administration has been studying the space situation at this institution, 

and as he had mentioned before, Dr. Ryder said, has proposed to the Legislature 

the use of temporary mobile units to provide much-needed space on campus. Consider-

ation is now being given to identifying additional mobile units of one kind or 

another. The Legislature in the Senate Tracking Summary did indicate three items 

which it expected SVSC to comply with: 

1. Library Support ($150,000 per year for seven-year period) 

2. Audio-Visual ($25,000) 

3. Additional Support for Mobile Units ($69,000) 

It is clear, Dr. Ryder stated, that SVSC is going to need office space 

for faculty and administrators. Administrative offices now in the dormitories 

need to be relocated to make room there for students. 

With the growing program in Music, currently housed in the '66 and '68 

buildings, consideration should be given to this department. Frankly, the area 

now used for Music was not designed for this use. People in the buildings, even 

though they understand Music, are not appreciative of the noise. Somehow, SVSC 

needs to solve this problem--whether Music is moved out to mobile units, or others 

are moved out. 
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Administration needs to make space recommendations and is moving ahead 

on mobile units. They will be temporary and as a stopgap measure. SVSC will 

possibly need four to five classrooms and one or two for office space for faculty 

and/or administration . 

Mr. Curtiss questioned if there were only one classroom per mobile unit 

and Dr. Ryder indicated that this was not necessarily so. When one refers to a 

classroom, it depends upon the size of the mobile unit. SVSC has a set amount of 

dollars for their acquisition. In the mobile units the size of the Wickes Annex 

units, there could be two classrooms per unit. Mr. Curtiss then concluded that 

what Dr. Ryder was saying was SVSC needs four or five classrooms rather than that 

number of mobile units. 

C. Heating and Cooling Plant Feasibility Study 

Dr. Ryder reported that the Joint Capital Outlay Committee has reported 

out and has authorized $70,000 to the firm of Harley Ellington Pierce Vee Associates 

to conduct the Heating and Cooling Plant Feasibility Study for SVSC. This is a 

step forward. The study should be completed in five or six months and then recom-

mendations will be made for the design and construction of whatever facility comes 

out of this study . Independent heating and cooling for individual buildings is very 

expensive, Dr. Ryder emphasized, and as SVSC moves to Instructional Facility No. 2, 

the College could save a great deal of money if it is built at the same time or 

slightly before. 

SVSC will have to put a heating and cooling unit in Pioneer Hall, but if 

it is known that a Central Heating and Cooling Plant is possible, only a minimal 

system needs to be installed which could be used as a standby in an emergency. 

Mrs. Saltzman asked if Dr. Ryder hadn't told the Board members at one 

\ f time that SVSC was the only college in the state that does not have a Heating and 
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Cooling Plant. Dr. Ryder indicated that he had said the only four-year college--

Flint and Dearborn are in the process. 

Mrs. Saltzman then asked why and how did SVSC go so long without a 

Heating and Cooling Plant and Dr. Ryder attributed this fact essentially to general 

neglect of this institution. 

Mr. Curtiss pointed out that very early in the game, the state indicated 

to SVSC that once the institution were operating at a certain amount of square 

footage, it should have this Plant. The institution, he concluded, is approximately 

at the point where it becomes more essential to heat by a Central Plant. The lack 

of such a plant was partly by design. 

D. Physical Education/Athletic Facilities 

Dr. Ryder noted that administration has submitted to the Board its pre-

I iminary concept of the Physical Education/Athletic Facilities to look at and 

indicated that administration will be coming back with specific recommendations at 

the next meeting. 

E. Instructional Facility No. 2 

It is his understanding, Dr. Ryder said, that last year as well as this 

year the Governor recommended a construction bonding proposal for the state to the 

Legislature, and that there is reasonable hope that it might be passed this Spring, 

and, of course, SVSC will be hoping that it will be in the proposal for Facility 

No. 2. He asked Dr. Agor if this was his understanding as well. Dr. Agor con-

firmed that it was. 

This facility, Dr. Ryder concluded is extremely important for SVSC to 

have for the next four or five years to sustain the college's expected growth. 

The mobile units are not expected to be permanent. 
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VII. OTHER BUSINESS 

There was none. 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT 

May 17, 1976 1976- 71 

There being no further business to transact, upon motion, the meeting 

adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

JMR 
omc 
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Curtiss--Chairman 

O~lvin--Recording Secretary 
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